

Yr 6 Leavers

Congratulations on all their achievements whilst here at St. Mary's.

Goodbye to: Summer Arnott, Trystan Atkinson, Sam Back, Sebastian Back, Jasmin Bowers, Elise Briggs, Charlie Carter, Lily-Jo Cheney, Macy Connolly, Ellis Dixon, Kai Dorr, Harley Fennell, Saskia Firth, Harrison Fisher, Leah Flatley, Caitlin Foley, McKenzi Fozard, Joel Giscombe, Tammy Glover, Callum Hartley, George Hartley, Evie Hemingway, Jacob Hill, Caitlyn Lettice, Arman Lloyd, Blake Lynn, Ella-Maye Mack, Henry McCabe, Ellie McLaughlin, Lacey Middletion, Chelsea Misiak, Tristan Mould, Lily Murphy, Maddison Newsome, Lewis O'Donnell, Natasha Payne, Ruby Richardson, Mason Ryan, Evie Smith, Mia Smith, Tedde Smith, Amy Stadnicki, Harrison Stevens, Troy Swaine and Henry Thornton

Star of the Year

Each teacher has decided on 2 Stars of the Year from their class who they feel has consistently behaved well, worked hard or overcome various challenges.

Well done to: Gabriel Korytko, Tilly Boardman, Harvey Hill, Kimberley Horbik, Milosz Korytko, Lottie Howard, Scarlett Anderson, Millie Ware, Alana Firth, Joshua Pearce, Amelia Mack, Leighton Marshall Howarth, Charlie Ledgard, Magda Sosna, Lucas Lamb, Zak Newsome-Brennan, Alfie Mack, Charley Flynn, Georgia Finneran, Lucas Murray, Affan Ahmad, Lexie Widdop, Jacub Gudel, Georgia Lister, Daniel Curtis, Caitlyn Lettice, Michael Anderson, Leah Flatley, Henry Thornton, McKenzi Fozard and Maddison Newsome.

Attendance - 9 pupils have managed to achieve 100% this year-

Well done to: Michael Anderson, Scarlett Firth, Amelia Fozard, Lacey Greenwood, Evie Jagger, Caitlyn Lettice, Ella Lettice, Carson McFarland and Eloise Todd

Lunchtime award KS1 and KS2

Mrs Walsh and the KS1 supervisors would like to award 2 children for their excellent behaviour, manners, sense of humour and friendliness this year. Well done to Deacon Dhers & Bethany Goodlad Miss Hart and the KS2 supervisors would like to award 2 children for their exemplary behaviour and attitude to others, not just this year but all the time they have been here at St Mary's School. Congratulations to Elise Briggs and Lewis O'Donnell.

Lawrence Conlan Award

Lawrence Conlan was previously a Chair of Governors at St Mary's. He donated a trophy to school for a child to receive each year for outstanding achievement or effort. This year's winners are Summer Arnott and Tyler-Jay Morphett.

Class teachers

Next year the class teachers are:

EYU; Mrs Farrar, Mrs Worth and Nursery Nurse team Mrs McCabe, Mrs Martin and Mrs Wilkinson.

Cl 2 Mrs Spivey Cl 3 Mrs Dixon Cl 4 Mrs Gregson Cl 5 Mrs Hosier

Cl 6 Mr Glover Cl 7 Miss Gannon Cl 8 Mrs Blanchfield

Cl 9 Mrs Drury Cl 10 Mr Peacock Cl 11 Mrs Nagy

Miss Liversidge will work 1 day in Class 8 and Class 9

Term dates 2019-20

TUESDAY 3rd Sept pupils return to school

Fri 25th Oct close for half term

TUESDAY 5th Nov -pupils return

Fri 20th Dec close for Christmas

Mon 6th Jan 2019 pupils return to school

Fri 14th Feb close for half term

Mon 24th Feb pupils return to school

Fri 3rd April close for Easter

Mon 20th April pupils return to school

Fri 8th May school closed (Bank holiday)

Fri 22nd May close for half term

Mon 3rd June pupils return to school

Fri 17th July close for Summer

Please note 2 days still to allocate

St Mary's Parish and St Patrick's Parish (not schools) are merging during the Summer holiday and Fr Eamonn will be Parish Priest of this new larger Parish community. He has had to amend the times of weekend Masses.

From 17th August the Mass times are as follows

Saturday St Mary's 4.30pm St Patrick's 6.00pm Sunday St Mary's 10.30am St Patrick's 9.00am Monday St Mary's no Mass St Patrick's 9.00am Tuesday St Mary's 9.30am St Patrick's No Mass

Wednesday No Mass No Mass

Thursday St Mary's 12.00 noon Convent or school 9.30am

Friday St Mary's 9.30am St Patrick's No Mass Saturday St Patrick's 10.00am

TERM TIME ABSENCE AND HOLIDAYS

From September we have amended our procedures for requesting term time absence that have been approved by governors. This is due to school's overall attendance figure dropping once again.

- ANY absence taken in September will continue to be subject to a fixed penalty notice being issued of £60 per child per adult. Absence at the very beginning of the school year, especially in a school such as ours when classes have to be mixed up every year, can be catastrophic for a child's settling in period.
- All requests for a term time absence must be made via a holiday request form (available from the school office or downloadable from the school website from Tues 16th July)
- If a child's attendance is below 95% at the point of the absence, a fixed penalty notice will be issued, regardless of the circumstances.

We wish all our Leaver's all the very best for the future and hope to hear of great things from them. We hope everyone has a safe and happy summer break.